               Minutes of March 6,  2013 Meeting 

                                       Citizen Advisory Committee.  

                                                City of Visalia                                                      

Transit Director Monty Cox gave an impromptu presentation on the history of transportation in Visalia to the committee.  It was noted that Visalia City Transit operates not only the City Transit Buses but also Dial-a-ride, Loop buses, Sequoia Shuttle, down town Trolley and the Transit Center and bus maintenance depot.  The entire City fleet is now powered by natural gas, including the city trash trucks.  All services by the Transit Department are grant funded.  There are no general fund monies used.   

The regular meeting of the CAC was called to order by Chairman Matt Ainley at 5:54 pm in the upstairs conference room of the Transit Center.   
The following members were present: 

Members present: Betty McNutt, Tom Gordon, Faye Zeeb, Kris Bruce, Sean Mulhair, Diane Biehle, Matt Ainley, Laura Flores, Luke Feldstien, Nathan Hernandez, Andrew Miller and Suzanne Moore 
Members not present:  Dirk Holkeboer, David Beatie, Josh Miller 

Alternates present: Stephan Bonville, Joe Eiben, David Elizarraraz
Public comment:  None present.  
Kris Bruce’s’ name was corrected and the Minutes of the March 2013 meeting were accepted as corrected.  .    
Diane Biehle made a motion, 2nd by Faye Zeeb that we accept the recommendation of the Environmental Committee and approve Rodney Blaco as a regular member.  Motion passed.  
A motion was made by Nathan Hernandez, 2nd by Tom Gordon that we accept the recommendation of the Parks and Recreation Commission to approve Evan Raycraft as a new Alternate Commissioner.  Motion passed.  

Committees:
POS – Eric will follow up with Chairman Josh Miller on the time and date of the Survey and as him to contact the Committee members.  
Non-profit – No report 

CDBG – Diane will follow up with City Staff on date of the next meeting.  

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 6:10 pm.    
Respectfully Submitted, 

Betty McNutt, Secretary
